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The Aging and Disability Resource Center (ADRC) 
Governing Board 


February 6, 2018
10:00 am – 12:00 pm
***Marcia P. Coggs Center, RM 104***

MINUTES
Members Present: Barbara Bechtel (Chair), Marilyn Lange, Pat Bruce, Dan Lococo (teleconference), Mary Neubauer (teleconference).  

Members Excused: Rosemary Crumpe, Michelle Martini, Pastor Luci Gaynor-Hunter.

Nominees: Elsa Diaz-Bautista, Richard Zimmerman

Staff Present:  Holly Davis (Department of Aging Director), Geri Lyday (Disabilities Services Division Administrator), Karin Bachman (Disabilities Resource Center Manager), Steven Peterson (Aging Resource Center Supervisor), Liz Oettiker (Department of Aging- Elder Abuse Unit), Nicole Bickerstaff (Department of Aging- Elder Abuse Unit), Ann McKaig (Consultant to ADRC Governing Board). 

Members of the Public: Kevin Fech (Iris Connections).  

Welcome, Roll Call and Introductions. Chair Bechtel convened the meeting at 10:08am. Ann McKaig called roll and established a quorum.  Two members were present via teleconference due to the severe weather. (Introductions were completed later in the meeting.)  The board members present noted the difficulty in finding parking spots at this location.  Staff stated they had requested reserved parking and were surprised to hear that there was not any available.  Staff will follow up internally to determine if parking can be secured for future meetings. The board members stressed the importance of this need for parking. 
Recognition of Staff Service: Geri Lyday
Chair Bechtel acknowledged that Ms. Lyday has announced her retirement from The Milwaukee County Department of Health and Human Services after nearly 35 years of service.  Ms. Lyday shared some of her favorite accomplishments.  Staff and board members shared their appreciation for Ms. Lyday’s many skills and abilities and stated how much she will be missed across the community.  Ms. Lyday announced that the new Director of the Department of Health and Human Services is Mary Jo Meyers.  
Approval of ADRC Governing Board Meeting December 5, 2017 Minutes. (copy provided) Marilyn Lange motioned to approve the minutes as presented.  Pat Bruce seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.
Approve 2017 Year End Aging Resource Center (ARC) Report- Steve Peterson, ARC Program Coordinator.  (copies provided prior to meeting, unavailable at meeting) Mr. Peterson presented the 2017 Report as presented in the board materials.  He reported that the ARC staff is developing operational binders for each unit in order to increase ARC coordination and collaboration. He noted that the ARC continues to be interested in outreach activities. (Member Neubauer left the call at 10:50.) Ms. Bickerstaff presented a case from her work in the Elder Abuse Unit.  The client is a woman who was referred by a medical provider at the age of 91.  The medical provider suspected that she was being taken advantage of by two neighbors who were trying to establish themselves as her power of attorney.  Ms. Bickerstaff’s investigation led to criminal charges against these two neighbors and to a safe living situation and guardianship for the elder.  Ms. Bickerstaff received a state award for her work on this case.  The board members expressed their appreciation for the hard work of the staff.  Member Bruce thanked Ms. Oettiker for granting an interview about this issue so that family members can understand how to prevent such cases of abuse.  Ms. Davis provided an update on the Department of Aging 2018 budget.  She stated that the financial situation for the Dept of Aging is more sustainable for 2018 due to improved reporting procedures and managing resources very carefully.  She reported that cuts to Senior Centers have been implemented and are being monitored for impact. 
Approve 2017 Year End Disability Resource Center (DRC) Report- Karin Bachman, DRC Manager. (copy available) Ms. Bachman  reviewed the 2017 DRC report as presented in the board materials.  Brief discussions occurred on the following areas: reducing the number of “anonymous” calls, staff training, outreach activities, referrals for employment, customer satisfaction measurement, and staff recruitment.  The ADRC Governing Board encouraged a balance between the need to respect a caller’s wish to remain anonymous and the Wisconsin Department of Human Services (WDHS) request to avoid anonymous calls.  Ms. Bachman stated that the callers’ requests are respected and agreed to share the ADRC Governing Board’s concern with WDHS.  The board acknowledged the specific concerns of immigrants who may be in need of services but feel vulnerable because of the current federal anti-immigration policies.  Mr. Peterson reported an increase in collaboration on outreach activities between ARC and DRC.  Mr. Lococo asked about the impact of moving the GoPass to the Coggs Center.  Ms. Lyday reported a decrease in use possibly due to the use of the means test, income eligibility, and increased cost for riders.  The Freedom Pass shows an increase in use, possibly related to the increase in paratransit cost. Ms. Lyday suggested that staff from the Milwaukee County Transit Service and the Finance Department could be added to a future agenda to provide more information about transportation services and budget analysis.   
[bookmark: _j0zll]Disability Services Division (DSD) Update- Geri Lyday, DSD (Informational Item) Ms. Lyday reported on the DSD Employment Initiative.  She expressed a need for dedicated outreach for the DRC in the future and thanked Ms. Bachman for covering outreach activities in addition to her manager duties.  Ms. Lyday reported that WDHS has initiated a review of the ADRC funding formula.  Each ADRC has a representative.  Clare O’Brien, a financial analyst, is the Milwaukee County ARC and DRC representative because of her extensive knowledge of the ADRC budget. Ms. McKaig will provide more information to the ADRC board as the committee moves forward.   Mr. Fech asked if  DSD is working with supportive employment.  Ms. Lyday stated she would like DSD to continue work in this area as well. Ms. Diaz-Bautista shared an observation that parents with children between the ages of 18-21 don’t realize the community employment options for their children.  She reported that Alianza is advocating with Milwaukee Public Schools to share these options with more parents. 
Consider Proposed 2018 ADRC Governing Board Consumer Listening Session Process (memo provided). Ms. McKaig made a brief presentation on the role of community listening sessions in the ADRC Governing Board mission.  The board requested a review of the 2016 listening sessions to determine what has been successful in the past and how much time is needed to plan and promote the sessions.  The board expressed interest in developing a thorough plan to reach different parts of the community so that the information gathered from the community reflects as much of the community as possible.  The board directed Ms. McKaig to review the 2016 listening session information and schedule a planning meeting with any board members who would like to help plan the 2018 community listening process.  The goal is to have a plan for the board to consider at the April 3 meeting.  Ms. McKaig noted that all meetings will be noticed according to law. 
Announcements of Upcoming Events: The next meeting of the Aging and Disability Resource Center (ADRC) Governing Board will be on Tuesday, April 3, 2018 at 10am in Marcia P. Coggs Center, RM 104.
Adjournment: The ADRC Governing Board unanimously adjourned the meeting at 12:12 pm.  


Minutes submitted by,
Ann McKaig
Consultant to the ADRC Governing Board. 

 

